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ETTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Chair: John Holmes,  
Whitehouse Barn, Main Street, Etton  
East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 7PG 

Telephone: 01430 810797    
 Email: holmesja@btinternet.com 

Clerk: Alan Bravey, 
3 Ruskin Way, Brough, 

East Riding of Yorkshire HU15 1GW 
Telephone: 01482 662292 

Email: ettonpc@outlook.com 
 

5th November 2019 
To: All Members of the Parish Council      
 
Dear Councillor, 
 
I hereby give notice that a meeting of Etton Parish Council will take place at 7:30pm, 
MONDAY, 11th November 2019 in the Village Hall, Main Street, Etton, HU17 7PG. The 
Agenda is as set out below. 
 
Members of the public and press are welcome to attend and may raise issues with the 
Council in the Public Participation period, which will take place before the meeting starts. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 

 
 
Clerk to the Parish Council 

A G E N D A 
 
Public Participation -  To receive any questions / issues from the public 
 
1. To receive any apologies for absence. 
 
2. To record declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests by any member of the 

Council in respect of the agenda items below.  
   
3. To receive and sign the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, held on Monday 9 

September 2019, as a true and correct record. 
 
4. To hear outline proposals from Mr Ralphs on potential housing development on Main 

Street, Etton  
 
5. To receive an update from and raise any issues with Ward Councillors  
 
6. To receive an update from the Clerk. 
 
7. To receive any resident’s feedback received by Councillors. 
   
8.  To receive the following correspondence: 

 
i. CHCP, Offering free defibrillator training  
ii. Humberside Police, Newsletter. 
iii. Humberside Police, Information on Community Speedwatch Scheme  
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iv. ERYC, Jetting of drains on Cherry Burton Road completed 
v. ERYC, 5 year review of polling station locations.   
vi. ERYC, Review of Town and Parish Council Allowances  
vii. ERYC, Approval of Planning - Snilsworth Cottage, 93 Main Street, Etton 
viii. ERYC, Unable to place signs/double yellows on the B1248 Etton slip road to 

prevent parking.  
ix. ERYC, Approval of Planning for Erection of boundary wall, St Marys Lodge 

Main Street Etton  
x. ERYC, Inviting topics for Scrutiny Committee 
xi. Bruno Peake, 75 Year VE Day Celebration – 8 May 2020 
xii. Approval of Planning for Variation of Conditions, High Farm 113 Main Street 

Etton  
xiii. ERYC, Positive Activities Grant 
xiv. ERYC, Cabinet Newsletter 

 
9. To receive an update on the village pond project – Councilors Gibbs and Stott  
 
10. To discuss flooding risk – Councillor Wright 
 
11. To discuss the Information provided to villagers on planning applications – Councillor 

Yeo 
 
12. To agree arrangements for the village Christmas tree – Councillor Holmes   
 
13. To review the distribution route for the village newsletter – Councillor Holmes 
 
13. To approve schedule of accounts for payment                
  
14. To receive agenda items for the next Parish Council meeting on the 13 January 2019. 
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ETTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

9 September 2019 
 
 
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Bell, Gibbs, Sleight, Widd, Wright and Yeo.    
 
Ward Councillors Beaumont and Greenwood.  
 
Apologies were submitted from Councillor Stott. 
 
Clerk:  Alan Bravey. 
 
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton. 
 
64/19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made. 
 
65/19 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the resolution from minute 55/19 
should be reworded to clarify Councillor Stott’s and Gibbs roles in relation to the pond bid, and 
that the meeting minutes should then be approved as a correct record and signed by the 
Chairman. 
 
66/19 WARD COUNCILLOR UPATE – Councillors Beaumont and Greenwood provided an 
update from East Riding of Yorkshire Council. They advised that they had spoken to Council 
officers regarding the hazard on the B1248, but the officers remained of the view that there were 
no further works that could be undertaken at the junction.   It was recommended that the Parish 
Council gathered evidence on near misses and send it to the Police and Crime Commissioner 
and the Ward Councillors who sit on the Safer and Stronger Committee.  The meeting also 
discussed using the community speed watch to tackle the problem of speeding lorries during 
harvest time.  It was agreed to scope community interest in the scheme in the next newsletter.     
 
67/19 CLERK UPDATE – The Clerk advised that Cllr Gibbs had submitted an outline funding 
proposal to the Heritage Lottery Fund and that an appointment had been made with a lottery 
advisor for feedback on the application on the 13th September.  The Council’s application for the 
“Year of Green” fund had been unsuccessful and a decision had not yet been received on the 
Sancton Wind Farm Fund application.  Following consultation of Councillors by email, the Clerk 
had submitted comments of no objection to an application to fell a cherry tree, York House, 
Templar View and to a retrospective application to install an internal wall at Snilsworth Cottage, 
Main Street. 
 
68/19 COUNCILLOR UPDATES – Councillor Holmes commented on the successful celebration 
event held at the Parkway Cinema to commemorate the 50th year of the Processed Pea.  The 
Process Pea had been held in the Light Dragoon throughout that period and the Folk Club was 
as popular now as when it began in the Sixties.  Councillor Holmes thanked founder Councillor 
Bell for his tremendous achievement and for the Processed Pea’s contribution to life in Etton.  
On other issues, Parish Councillors raised a number of issues to be raised with East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council.  It was noted that lampposts had been painted, but in matt rather than gloss, 
and that village benches had also been painted.  
 
 Resolved – i) that the Clerk would chase up the overgrown hedge on Cherry Burton Road, 
report the damaged manhole cover on Main Street near to Laburnum Farm, request 
replacement bollards for those damaged at the West End of the Village, request an update on 
the footpath works at the West End of the Village and request a road sweep of the village ii) that 
the Council note that Cllr Holmes had repaired the damaged bench on Warter Road. 
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69/19 CORRESPONDENCE – Councillor Holmes reported that following a meeting with East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council, a number of additional bus stop signs had been proposed and that 
ERYC had agreed to discuss these further with the bus operators.  The Council noted that a 
resident had been advised of a change in bus stop locations, however, this was not connected 
to this piece of work, which only proposed additional signage.   
 
 Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council: 
 

a) ERYC, Invite for Parish Councillor to join Standards Committee 
b) ERYC, Bus Stop Update 
c) ERYC, Bid for Year of Green Action Funding Unsuccessful 
d) Orsted, Hornsea 4 Project Consultation 
e) Police Crime Commission, Summer Newsletter 
f) Cllrs Owen and Evison,  Parish Councillor Newsletter 
g) ERYC,  Planning Notice of Decision:  Approval for removal of Cherry tree, 

2 Templar View Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7FG.  No objection. 
h) HWRCC, Invite to Community Led Housing Seminar 
i) Police Crime Commissioner, Invite to Meet the Commissioner  
 

ii) that the Clerk request that the quarterly newsletter is distributed through the Clerk rather than 
directly to Parish Councillors iii) the Parish Council had no objection to the Hornsea 4 project.   
 
70/19 VILLAGE TASK FORCE – The Council discussed the very positive work carried out by 
the Village Task Force under the stewardship of former Councillor Dicconson and expressed a 
desire to continue to support the initiative if another volunteer could be found to lead the work. It 
was also felt that residents could do more to keep the area outside of their own house tidy.   
 
Resolved – i) that the Council would try and recruit a new Village Task Force co-ordinator and 
ii) an article in the newsletter would ask residents to help keep the village tidy.    
 
71/19 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATION VARIATION OF CONDITIONS 2 
(LANDSCAPING), 11 (MATERIALS) AND 17 (APPROVED PLANS) OF PLANNING 
PERMISSION 17/03660/VAR (VARIATION OF APPROVED PLANS FOR CONVERSION OF 
FARM BUILDINGS TO TWO DWELLINGS) TO ALLOW FOR ALTERATIONS TO DESIGN 
AND TO DISCHARGE CONDITIONS 2 AND 11 (PART RETROSPECTIVE APPLICATION) | 
HIGH FARM 113 MAIN STREET ETTON EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE HU17 7PG  
 
 Resolved –that the Parish Council had no objections to this application.   
 
72/19 CAR PARKING, B1248 ETTON JUNCTION – Councillor Wright reported that she had 
observed cars parking on the B1248 slip road into Etton on a number of occasions recently.  
 
 Resolved – that the Clerk would report parking in the B1248 Etton slip road to East Riding 
of Yorkshire Council and request they consider additional road markings.   
 
73/19 TRAFFIC ISSUES ON CHERRY BURTON BRIDGE – Councillor Armstrong reported that 
she had observed cars travelling over the Cherry Burton Bridge too fast and in the centre of the 
road, presenting a risk to oncoming cars, cyclists, horse riders and pedestrians.  It was noted 
that there were already a considerable number of warning signs on the approach to the bridge 
and it was felt that these were more distracting than helpful.     
 
 Resolved – that East Riding of Yorkshire Council should be requested to review the 
number of road warning signs on the approach to Cherry Burton Bridge.    
  
74/19 EVENTS AT THE VILLAGE HALL – Councillor Holmes commented that the number of 
events held at the village hall that brought all the village together had decreased over recent 
years.  Councillors Gibbs and Wright sit on the Village Hall Committee and said that this 
correlated with a reducing number of volunteers willing to take part in the committee and 
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arrange events, and a general apathy of residents in attending events.  It was noted that the 
primary purpose of the Village Hall Committee was to generate income to maintain and operate 
the hall so that it was available for members of the community to book and use.  This was 
primarily achieved by the regular coffee mornings, where very few Etton residents actually 
attended.    
  
75/19 ITEMS FOR THE VILLAGE NEWSLETTER – Resolved – That in addition to the usual 
items, the reporting of near misses on the B1248, the parish emergency plan, a request for 
volunteers to lead the village task force and a safety notice for the Cherry Burton Bridge should 
be included in the next newsletter. 
 
76/19 REVIEW WELCOME TO ETTON NEWSLETTER – Resolved – that Parish Councillor 
contacts in the Newsletter and noticeboard should be updated.   
 
77/19 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts should be 
approved for payment: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
78/19 FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS - The next meeting of the Parish Council would take 
place on the 11th November 2019 at 7:30 pm. 
 
 
Signed: _________________________ 
 
 
 
Dated: _________________________ 
 
 
 

Description  
 

Clerk - Salary September and October -  £107.92 
HMRC, PAYE September and October - £71.20 
Neil Wenn, Paint / Restore Bench  - £60 
Environments for people LRD, Pond depth survey and wildlife survey - 
£528 
Royal British Legion,  Donation to Wreath  - £30 
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Etton Parish Council Correspondence Record  

9 September to 4 November 2019 

The Clerk will circulate correspondence when considered appropriate.  If Councillors would like to see a copy of correspondence that has not 
be circulated, please notify the Clerk on ettonpc@outlook.com on 07932 016856. 

Date 
Received 

 

Attached? 
 

From 
 

Purpose of Correspondence 
 

6 
September 

N CHCP Offering one hour’s free defibrillator training for up to 12 people 

6 Sept Y Humberside 
Police  

Newsletter. 

10 
September 

N Humberside 
Police 

Information on Community Speedwatch Scheme  

13 Sept N ERYC Confirmation that jetting of drains on Cherry Burton Road completed in July. 
19 

September 
N ERYC 5 year review of polling station locations.   

26 Sept Y ERYC East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Independent Remuneration Panel called the Members’ 
Allowances Panel, consists of four independent members who reside in the East Riding.  One of 
the roles of the panel is to make recommendations about the allowances which can be paid to town 
and parish councillors.    The Panel is currently reviewing the allowances for town and parish 
councils and would welcome the views of town and parish councils as to whether allowances should 
be paid and if so, what would be a reasonable amount.   This questionnaire should only take a few 
minutes to complete by clicking the link below:   
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/MembersAllowance/ 

1 October 
2019 

N ERYC Approval of Planning for Construction of an internal wall to form shower room (Retrospective). 
Snilsworth Cottage, 93 Main Street, Etton, East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PG. 
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7 October N ERYC Unable to place signs/double yellows on the B1248 Etton slip road as this is a driver error issue that 
cannot be addressed by signage.   

9 October N ERYC Approval of Planning for Erection of boundary wall following works to demolish previous wall 
(Retrospective Application), St Marys Lodge Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 
7PQ 

11 October N ERYC Inviting topics for Scrutiny Committee 

10 October N Bruno Peake 75 Year VE Day Celebration – 8 May 2020 

15 October N ERYC Approval of Planning for Variation of Conditions 2 (landscaping), 11 (materials) and 17 (approved 
plans) of planning permission 17/03660/VAR (Variation of approved plans for conversion of farm 
buildings to two dwellings) to allow for alterations to design and to discharge conditions 2 and 11 
(part retrospective application), High Farm 113 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 
7PG 

21 October N ERYC The 2019 Positive Activities Grant launched, designed to benefit young people by grant aiding 
voluntary youth and sports organisations that provide diversionary positive activity within the East 
Riding of Yorkshire area.  There are two bands of grant available: 

· Band A – For Voluntary Youth organisation’s that deliver Positive Activities for young people that 
has NOT previously been awarded a Positive Activity Grant; we particularly welcome applications 
from East Riding Town & Parish Councils wishing to establish new youth provision in their area.  
Maximum of two award’s of £7,000 each 

· Band B – For established Voluntary Youth organisations and organisations that have previously 
been awarded a Positive Activity Grant who wish to continue to deliver positive activity to young 
people in the East Riding. Maximum of thirteen awards up to £1,999.99 

25 October Y ERYC Cabinet Newsletter 
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Beverley Rural Ward September 2019 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Beverley and Rural Ward – August  2019 
 

2019 2019 2019 2019 2019 2019 2019 2019 2018 2018 2018 2018
Sep 17 to 
Aug 18

Sep 18 to  
Aug 19

 % Change 
year on year Aug Jul Jun May Apr Mar Feb Jan Dec Nov Oct Sep

All offences 349 379 +8.6% 32 35 29 29 33 22 30 19 39 29 46 36
Burglary 50 59 +18.0% 7 9 5 1 0 3 7 5 3 6 9 4
Criminal damage 35 44 +25.7% 4 2 1 4 2 2 1 0 9 9 8 2
Drug offences 3 7 +133.3% 0 1 0 0 0 0 2 1 0 0 3 0
Shop theft 1 4 +300.0% 1 1 0 0 1 0 1 0 0 0 0 0
Sexual offences 12 17 +41.7% 0 1 0 2 2 1 1 1 5 1 1 2
TFMV 24 18 -25.0% 0 0 2 2 7 0 1 1 0 3 2 0
TOMV 7 8 +14.3% 0 0 1 1 0 1 0 2 1 0 1 1
Thefts excluding vehicle and shop the 63 42 -33.3% 3 3 4 4 5 2 2 2 2 2 4 9
Violence against the person 122 124 +1.6% 14 13 11 13 6 11 10 6 11 5 12 12
ASB 51 42 -17.6% 4 7 3 2 3 2 2 1 3 2 9 4
Colours show a10% change year on year: or 15% month on month

East Yorkshire-Beverley and 
Rural Ward

Last 12 months
This year compared to last year

 
 
 
 
 

 
TFMV – Theft from motor vehicle   TOMV – Theft 
of motor vehicle  ASB – Anti social behaviour 
        
                                 

1. Crime and ASB 
 
Detailed crime and ASB data for your area can be obtained by visiting www.police.uk and following the ‘Find your 
Neighbourhood’ link. 
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2. Crime issues of particular note  
 

The following list shows some of the crimes that have occurred in the previous 
month in your area. 
 
 
• Two reports of vehicle related crime during August, one of which involves 

person’s approach a secure parked car on driveway in Walkington and 
break rear windscreen by unknown means before making off.  If anyone 
has any intelligence this can be submitted by calling Crime Stoppers 0800 
555 111 or Humberside Police 101.     

• Three business burglaries last month, one of which was an attempt 
involving person’s approach Fir-Trees Kindergarten, places his bike against 
railings of the nursery before climbing over.  Suspect once inside removes 
bolts from the gate and then tries the door handle to nursery after viewing 
contents through window with a torch.  If anyone has any intelligence this 
can be submitted by calling Crime Stoppers 0800 555 111 or Humberside 
Police 101.    

• One report of arson last month which involved youths setting fire to the 
woods and Cherry Burton playing fields.  If anyone has any intelligence this 
can be submitted by calling Crime Stoppers 0800 555 111 or Humberside 
Police 101.  
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3. Community Priorities 
 
 

Op Galileo 
Officers from across the East Riding of Yorkshire are now preparing for the start of wildlife offences and 
poaching across the ward area. Now that harvesting is coming to an end and land work well under way 
we see an increase in poaching offences. Officers will be using intelligence, new equipment and 
volunteers in helping to identify offenders and obtaining evidence to form prosecution cases. 
 
 
Burglary 
Operation Gallant continues to run across the region.  Neighbourhood watch is a deterrent and brings 
communities together, for information relating to the scheme please visit your local station. The team 
are always keen to allay the fear of crime and will continue to analyse trends and intelligence to ensure 
the community remains safe.  Please remember that it is the fear and the very notion of invasion that 
affects us with regard to burglary. Don’t leave your windows open, look after each other protect your 
neighbours in particular the elderly and vulnerable. If you see anything report it no matter how trivial 
you may think it is at the time, it may well be that your piece of information has significant impact.  
 
 
4. Crime Reduction Advice 
 
Anti-social behaviour covers a wide range of unacceptable activity that causes harm to an individual, to their community or 
to their environment. This could be an action by someone else that leaves you feeling alarmed, harassed or distressed. It 
also includes fear of crime or concern for public safety, public disorder or public nuisance. 
 
Examples of anti-social behaviour include: 
 
Nuisance, rowdy or inconsiderate neighbours 
Vandalism, graffiti and fly-posting 
Street drinking 
Environmental damage including littering, dumping of rubbish and abandonment of cars 
Prostitution related activity 
Begging and vagrancy 
Fireworks misuse 
Inconsiderate or inappropriate use of vehicles 
The police, local authorities and other community safety partner agencies, such as Fire & Rescue and social housing 
landlords, all have a responsibility to deal with anti-social behaviour and to help people who are suffering from it. 
 
If you are experiencing problems with anti-social behaviour, or have any concerns about it, or other community safety 
issues, you should contact your local council or call the non-emergency number, 101. In an emergency, call 999. 
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5. News & Appeals  
 

 

 
 
Keep your bike safe & secure as thieves target #EastRiding 
 
Community Inspector asks for cyclists to be vigilant after a number of thefts.   Want advice on 
keeping your bike secure?  Read Inspector Hinch's article about recent bike thefts in Beverley & 
Cottingham & take advantage of amazing offer of Gold Secure D Lock for only £11 from 
@NNetworkHull http://ow.ly/uZ9k50vBXFo.  Help us reduce cycle crime. 
 
 

www.humberside.police.uk 
 

The Neighbourhood Policing Team meet regularly with partners to ensure we have a multi- 
agency approach to local issues, individuals and problem solving.  These meetings are regularly 
attended by partners including Humberside Fire and Rescue Service, Youth and Family Support, 
Housing Officers, Environmental Health and the East Riding Anti-Social Behaviour Team.  We 
share information and resources to deal with local neighbourhood issues, in particular, those 
identified as causing the most harm in the community. 

 
National Crime Statistics - Please look at this link to https://www.police.uk 
Click on ‘Find Your Neighbourhood’ and input a post code. You can interrogate the data and get 
some quite specific crime information.  Please be aware that the data can be a month or 2 
behind. 
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8. Meet your officers 
 
Neighbourhood Officers will be at the following locations to discuss community issues and offer crime 
prevention advice: 
  
  
Saturday 7th September, 9am – 12pm, Beverley Town Centre, Town Centre Patch Walk  
Saturday 7 Sep, 1:00pm – 2:00pm Southwood Farm Cottingham Police Surgery  
Friday 20 Sep, 6:00pm – 7:00pm Sewell Garage Cottingham Police Surgery  
Wednesday 25 Sep, 9:00am – 11:00am Town Centre Beverley Mobile Street Surgery  
Friday 4 Oct, 1:00pm – 2:00pm Tesco, Morton Lane Beverley Police Surgery  
Tuesday 8 Oct, 10:45am – 12:00pm Well Cafe, The Square Willerby Police Surgery  
Saturday 12 Oct, 9:00am – 12:00pm Town Centre Beverley Patch Walk  
Wednesday 30 Oct, 9:00am – 11:00am Town Centre Beverley Mobile Street Surgery 
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WE LISTEN, WE ACT, WE DELIVER 

What are the Council’s priorities? 

With the increasing pressure on budgets, it is more important than ever that we focus on things that 
matter most in the East Riding. We have five corporate priorities to ensure we gain the most use of our 
limited resources. 

These are; 

GROWING THE ECONOMY – working with others to support sustainable economic growth and strong 
communities, ensuring the East Riding is a great place to invest in, live, work and visit. 

VALUING THE ENVIRONMENT – Responding to climate change, developing our infrastructure and 
safeguarding our heritage. 

PROMOTING HEALTHY LIFESTYLES – Helping people to stay healthy, strong and fit for the future. 

PROTECTING THE VULNERABLE – Supporting in times of need, protecting from harm and improving the 
quality of life. 

HELPING CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE ACHIEVE – Supporting and inspiring children to raise their 
aspirations and reach their potential. 

This is the first quarterly Newsletter produced by East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Cabinet 
aimed at providing you with updates on topics both area wide & local that may be of 
interest. 
We are sending to you as someone with a direct interest in the East Riding, as a business 
person, a community volunteer, a town or parish councillor or just a resident who wants the 
best for the area.  
The Council’s leader appoints his Cabinet of up to ten portfolio holders, (see last page of this 
newsletter) each of whom takes a lead responsibility, or portfolio, for specific areas of the 
Councils operations, and collectively through dialogue with the Councils directors and senior 
managers agree the priorities, budget and direction of travel for the Council to be agreed by 
elected members. 

 
We hope to include items of interest  to update, inform and describe some of the issues and 

challenges facing us all in delivering quality services our residents demand and expect. 
 

(NO council funding has been used in the production of this newsletter 
Please send any feedback/comments to cabinetnewsletter@outlook.com) 

NEWSLETTER FROM EAST RIDING COUNCIL’S CABINET 

OCTOBER 2019 
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The East Riding Youth Offending Service (YOS) has recently been judged by inspectors to be 
outstanding and was awarded the maximum marks. The YOS works with young people aged 10-17yrs 
that have been found guilty of a criminal offence, part of their work can include Reparation 
(commonly known as community payback or unpaid work). Within the youth arena the YOS works 
with young people doing reparation on a one to one basis with trained workers and generally work 
between 1-4hrs at any one time with a young person dependent upon their needs.  
The work must be giving back to the community, so cannot be for a business or any financial gains, 
also where possible the aim is to empower the young people with skill sets such as painting, planting/
gardening, woodwork skills, baking skills (for events), assistance at events - setting up, putting down, 
being a runner on the day. The YOS is very much open to ideas as to work opportunities.  
 
With the East Riding of Yorkshire being so vast it is important that there are opportunities across the 
East Riding, albeit this does mean that the work may not be completed imminently, but where best 
the YOS tries to accommodate.  

If you have any suggestions, questions or queries, please contact Sarah Sherwood via email address 
sarah.sherwood@eastriding.gov.uk 
 
 

TACKLING YOUTH OFFENDING 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The East Yorkshire coastline, the Yorkshire Wolds and the beautiful open countryside & Market Towns 
continue to be big attractions & growing numbers of visitors come to our area each year to enjoy the 
East Riding of Yorkshire. 
Tourism was valued at bringing in £565 million to this area in 2017 & we expect that number to grow 
when the figures are updated later this year. The quality of accommodation & variety of attractions on 
offer have grown in recent years and East Riding of Yorkshire Council plays its part by offering a 
dedicated tourism team to offer support to businesses & provide a variety of events & activities for 
visitors throughout the area. 
These are examples of 3 events provided over the summer 
 
The “Wildlife Photographer of the Year” exhibition in the Beverley Art Gallery, with over 100 
magnificent wildlife photographs together with sculptures by award winning artist Emma Stothard. 
The exhibition was free of charge and offered until mid-September. 
 
Along the seafront from Bridlington to Withernsea, “Active Coast” provided a range of sports, arts, 
environmental  and family-fun activities right through until the end of August. Again, all events were 
free of charge. 
 
In addition, ERYC supported “Yorkshire Wolds – Walking and Outdoors Festival” from September 7th 
to 15th.  Numerous walks and related events organised by ERYC and local groups took place in many 
different locations (some free, some with a small charge). 

TOURISM 
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The prevalence of obesity or children that are overweight in the East Riding of Yorkshire in 2017/18 
has been measured at its lowest rate since the National Child Measurement Programme was 
introduced in 2006/7. 
 
With statistics in the East Riding being lower than the national average and placing us 2nd in the 
country for Reception children and 21st for Year 6 pupils. 
 
It is important to note that the proportion of East Riding children being measured is one of the 
highest levels of coverage in the country.  As of the 19 July 2019, 98.9% of the current years 
Reception age children and 97.8% of Year 6 children had been weighed and measured equating to 
6715 in number and across 124 primary schools.  This comprehensive data helps us understand the 
overall effectiveness of our attempts to reduce children’s overweight, obesity and excess weight 
prevalence and further improve the long-term trends. 
 
The evidence shows that overweight and obese children are likely to stay overweight or obese into 
adulthood and are at higher risk of developing non-communicable diseases like diabetes, 
cardiovascular diseases and some cancers as well as their related diseases that are largely 
preventable at a younger age.  Prevention of childhood obesity therefore is a high priority in East 
Riding of Yorkshire.   
 
So, this remains a clear priority for us and something that we all will continue to work at with parents 
and carers and with schools through the Healthy Schools Awards programme and effective use of the 
Sports Premium. 

CHILDREN’S HEALTH 

www.happyandwell.me 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A ‘Go To’ website for answers to questions on Health & Wellbeing. 
 
Sometime ago discussions took place about how the council could 
help the thousands of micro business who operate in the East Riding with advice and guidance on 
looking after the health & wellbeing of employees. 
It was decided the best way to make information accessible was to produce an easy to use website 
that would provide guidance & advice on a wide range of topics.  
 
We then decided this would be useful to all residents not just businesses and as a result the 
happyandwell.me website has been developed and launched. 
 
The Councils Public Health team have spent the last 2 years working with local health partners on the 
production of the new website which can help everyone connect to ways to improve their health and 
wellbeing or get information on a variety of health-related issues. 
From information about various conditions from cancer to dementia, for information on hobbies and 
exercise through to transport, the web site is a wealth of information to allow everyone to find ways 
of improving their health and wellbeing. 
Logon to www.happyandwell.me to access the site for a wealth of information 
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Work on a major scheme to transform a congested section of the A164 between Beverley and the 
Humber Bridge is reaching its next stage. 

The construction of two new roundabouts to relieve congestion and improve road safety at the 
junction of the A164, Great Gutter Lane and Riplingham Road began in March. 

The existing staggered crossroad junction where Great Gutter Lane West and Riplingham Road East 
meet the A164 causes long queues and congestion particularly at peak times. To address these issues 
the council is progressing a scheme to replace the two priority junctions with two roundabouts. 

The scheme is being funded following a successful £3 million bid to the Department for Transport for 
Transport’s National productivity Investment Fund with the remaining funding for the £4.26 million 
scheme provided by the council. 

The work is scheduled to be completed by Christmas of this year and will include; 

• Construction of a new four-arm roundabout on the A164 at its junction with Riplingham Road 
East 

• Construction of a new three-arm roundabout on the junction of Great Gutter Lane, Swanland 
Dale and Riplingham Road. 

• Construction of a new link road between the two roundabouts 

• The closure of Great Gutter Lane West between Swanland Dale and the A164 junction 

• New fencing, lighting and landscaping 

Work already completed includes the extensive diversion of water mains. Work by KCOM to divert 
their cable network in the area is continuing. 

CAPITAL 
INFRASTRUCTURE  

INVESTMENT 

   

 

  CLIMATE CHANGE 

 

 

We hear stories of the impact of Climate Change on a daily basis and East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
is and always has been committed to protecting the environment for our residents today and for 
generations to come even employing a team of officers for that very work. There is not one simple 
step to take that can solve this problem, but what is important is East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
members and officers are all aware of climate change risks, what is being done and more importantly 
how each can play their part.  

Plans to Review what we can do collectively in the East Riding are well under way, our review will 
provide us with a sound understanding of what has already been done, where we are now and what 
our direction of travel needs to be to ensure we are all playing our part locally & also in line with 
National Policies. 
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Fund Name Supplier  £ Income 
2018/19 

Areas of Benefit 

Burton Pidsea Com-
munity Wind Farm 
Fund 

Ener-
giekontor 

20,400.00 Wards of Mid Holderness, North Holderness, South East Holderness and South 
West Holderness, with a preference for appropriate initiatives within the proximi-
ty of the development. 

Routh Wind Farm 
Community Fund 

J. Laing/
HCP 

           
40,786.54 

The East Riding of Yorkshire with a preference for applications for projects with-
in the proximity of the wind farm. 

Sancton Hill Wind 
Farm Community 
Fund 

REG Pow-
er Manage-
ment 

            
37,706.00 

Three-mile radius of Sancton Village which includes the parishes of Sancton, 
Newbald, South Cliffe, Market Weighton and Hotham. 

Tedder Hill Wind 
Farm Community 
Fund 

Ventient              
6,548.48 

The East Riding of Yorkshire, with a preference for appropriate schemes or pro-
jects within 5 kilometres of Roos Post Office. 

Withernwick Commu-
nity Wind Farm Fund 

Ener-
giekontor 

            
42,293.55 

Wards of Mid and North Holderness 

Lissett Community 
Wind Farm Fund 

Ventient             
82,298.40 

East Wolds and Coastal Ward. 

Twin Rivers Wind-
farm Community 
Fund 

NTR             
31,899.64 

Half of the annual donation is to be disbursed specifically for the benefit of com-
munities of the parishes of Reedness, Swinefleet and Twin Rivers in the East Rid-
ing of Yorkshire. 

Half of the annual donation is to be disbursed on environmental education sup-
porting activities by schools within the wider East Riding of Yorkshire area. 

Spaldington Wind-
farm Community 
Fund 

Falck Re-
newables 

            
19,048.13 

The parishes of Spaldington, Bubwith, Foggathorpe, Holme on Spalding Moor, 
Eastrington, Howden and Wressle.  

Goole Fields Pool 1 & 
2- local benefit area 
grants 

Innogy           
219,905.24 

Wards: Goole North, Goole South, Snaith, Airmyn, Rawcliffe & Marshland. Plus 
Parishes of Kilpin, Laxton, Blacktoft. 

Goole Fields 2 - In-
nogy East Riding 
Fund 

Innogy            
50,000.00 

ER wide (in development). 

  Total In-
come 

         
550,885.98 

  

WINDFARMS 

East Riding has windfarms which cover a large part of the 
countryside. Each windfarm operates under a legal agreement 
decided when planning approval was agreed and the annual 
funds associated with each windfarm are administered by a 
panel of local people. 
Below is a list of the windfarms. 

18



LOVE YOUR HIGH STREET 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In this year’s Council budget it was agreed that £1.4 million be made available to help communities 
revive town centres, through a project called ‘Love your High Street’. The funding is to be offered to 
13 principal East Riding Towns over the next three years. It will be paid as a 50% match funded grant 
of up to £5000. 
There is also a minimum grant of £500 from smaller schemes. 
The main criteria for Love Your High Street, learning from previous schemes, is to get equal ‘buy-in’ 
from the business community for projects aiming to; 

• Help reduce empty high street property 

• Bring greater footfall on a sustainable basis to the High Street 

• Encourage community involvement and participation 
No two towns are alike and we know from experience that given the opportunity local businesses and 
organisations have some great ideas about what change needs to happen to create thriving High 
Streets. We are confident our funds will help them achieve some successful solutions. 

LOCAL ENTERPRISE PARTNERSHIPS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In England, local enterprise partnerships (LEPs) are partnerships between local authorities and 
businesses set up in 2011 by the Department for Business, Innovation and Skills to help determine 
local economic priorities and lead economic growth and job creation within the local area. They carry 
out some of the functions previously carried out by the regional development agencies which were 
abolished in March 2012.  

East Riding of Yorkshire Council is currently a member of two LEP’s and takes an active part in each 
with elected member and council officer involvement. In simple terms LEP’s unlock the door to 
millions of pounds worth of funding by prioritising and putting forward bids for government funding. 

The two LEP’s the East Riding is a member of together with their website contact details are; 

Humber LEP www.humberlep.org/ 

York, North Yorkshire and East Riding LEP www.businessinspiredgrowth.com 

Both websites contain a wealth of detail on how they operate and their priorities. 
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Cabinet Members (l-r) 

Councillors; 

Chris Matthews - Strategic management 

Shaun Horton - Tourism, Culture and Leisure 

Jane Evison - Local Economic Growth and Prosperity 

Vanessa Walker - Adult and Carer Services 

Jonathan Owen - Deputy Leader – Strategic Partnerships, Health, Public Health, 

Policy development, Transformation and Performance 

Richard Burton –Leader of the Council -Key Strategic Issues, Communications 

and Finance 

Julie Abraham - Children, Young People and Education 

Mike Stathers - Enhancing Communities 

John Dennis - Community Involvement and Council Corporate Services 
 

YOUR CABINET MEMBERS 
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MEMBERS’ ALLOWANCE SURVEY  

INTRODUCTION 

East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Independent Remuneration Panel called the Members’ 
Allowances Panel, consists of four independent members who reside in the East 
Riding.  One of the roles of the panel is to make recommendations about the allowances 
which can be paid to town and parish councillors. 
  
The Panel is currently reviewing the allowances for town and parish councils and would 
welcome your views as to whether allowances should be paid and if so, what would be a 
reasonable amount.   This questionnaire should only take a few minutes to complete. 
  
In accordance with The Local Authorities (Members’ Allowances) (England) Regulations 
2003, town and parish councils may choose to pay their members an allowance from that 
town or parish council’s budget, to recognise the time and effort they put into their parish 
duties. There is however no obligation on town and parish councils to pay such allowances. 
Each town or parish council may make an allowance available to its chair only, or to each of 
its members. Where all members receive an allowance, the amount payable to the chair 
may be different to that paid to other members, but otherwise the amount shall be the 
same for each member. 
  
The Panel will use the information provided to produce a report setting out its 
recommendation as to whom a basic allowance should be paid and the level of the 
allowance. Ultimately however, it is for each town and parish council to decide if they wish 
to pay a basic allowance but in doing so they must have regard to the recommendations of 
the Members’ Allowances Panel.  
  
If a town and parish council chooses not to pay a basic allowance, they may alternatively pay 
their Chairman an allowance, which they think is reasonable for the purpose of enabling 
them to meet the expenses of their office, under with Section 15 of the Local Government 
Act 1972. 
  
The Panel would like to thank you in anticipation for taking the time to complete this 
questionnaire and would be very grateful if responses could be returned by 24 November 
2019. 

 
Further Information  

If you would like any further information or require this survey in an alternative format 
please contact: 

 
Sarah Baxter 
Democratic Services Manager 
Email: sarah.baxter@eastriding.gov.uk 
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Data Protection 

The information you provide in this consultation will be anonymous and kept confidential by 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council in accordance with the Data Protection Act 2018. 
 
To see the privacy notice related to consultation please see the consultation privacy notice. 
 
The Council uses SmartSurveys software to create and administer the majority of its 
surveys. Please visit the SmartSurvey privacy policy for more information. 
 

Please provide the name of your Town/Parish Council? * 
  

Does your Council wish to pay a parish basic allowance to its Chairman under The Local 
Authorities (Members’ Allowances) (England) Regulations 2003?  

  Yes

  No

 What would your Council feel is a reasonable annual amount?  
  
 
  
To help the Panel understand the time, commitments and workloads involved, 
approximately how many hours per week does the Chairman spend on Council business?  
  
 

Does your Council pay its Chairman an expenses allowance under Section 15 of the Local 
Government Act 1972?  

  Yes

  No

 If yes, how much is the allowance in the current year?  
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Does the Council wish to pay a parish basic allowance to each of its members?  

  Yes

  No

What would your Council feel is a reasonable annual amount?  
 

  
 

To help the Panel understand the time, commitments and workloads involved:  
 

How many Council meetings does the 
average member attend each year?   

  
 

How many Committee and Sub 
Committee meetings does the average 
member attend each year?   

  
 

What is the average length of a 
meeting?   

  
 

  

Do you have any other comments or points you would wish the Members’ Allowances 
Panel to take into consideration when making its recommendations for a Scheme of 
Allowances to Parish and Town Councils?  
 

  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

24



May 2019 

Help to Keep Etton Tidy  
Etton is a really picturesque village, but without a little care 
and   attention its easy for it to lose its shine.  The Parish    
Council is asking for everyone’s help to keep the village neat 
and tidy.  Are you a keen gardener or are you willing to help 
out here and there?  If you are able to spare a few hours every 
couple of months, we would love for you to volunteer to be 
part of a team that helps tidy, trim and maintain some of the 
public spaces in the village.  If you are not able to help in this 
way, could you look closer to home?  Could you tidy the verge 
outside your house?  Or clear the moss on the    pavement or 
the leaves from the gullies?  Are you hedges kept nicely 
trimmed?   Every little helps! 

ETTON PARISH NEWS 

To put your name forward for any of the initiatives raised in this newsletter, please email                                  
ettonpc@outlook.com or call 07932 016856. 

Community Speed Watch 
Community Speed Watch allows residents to become 
police-trained volunteers, monitoring  vehicle speeds 
in their communities with the aim of changing the   
behaviour of road users who drive above the speed 
limit.    

Police and Crime Commissioner Keith Hunter said:   
“Communities tell me time and again how this         
inconsiderate behaviour blights their lives and how 
they want to help the police to reduce it.  It relies on       
volunteers coming forward who want to make a       
difference in their village and we will work with them 
to make their community safer and stronger for eve-
ryone living there.” 

· Do you think that the drivers speeding is a     
persistent problem that blights Etton? 

· Would you give up a few hours of your time  
every month to help the police do something 
about it?    

· Get in touch to find out more!  Unless people are 
willing to help things are unlikely to change.   
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ETTON PARISH NEWS 

ETTON PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Etton Parish Council 
Please get in touch if you have any issue 
you would like to raise, or join us at any of 
our forthcoming meetings on the               
13 January and 9th March.  Councillors 
John Holmes (Chair) - 810797, Stuart Bell 
(Vice Chair)- 810669, Moira Armstrong - 
810667, Sarah Gibbs— 810563, John 
Sleight - 810281, Richard Stott—07979 
850907, Andrew Widd - 07976829911, 
Michelle Wright—810353  Richard Yeo —  
810459.   Clerk—Alan Bravey,                   
07932 016856, ettonpc@outlook.com 

Coming up at the       
Processed Pea…... 
 

· 2nd and 3rd December—Henry       
Preistman and Men & support Flossie 
Malavialle  

Tickets available from wegottickets.com 
or from Stuart on 01430 810669.    

V i l l a g e  P o n d                 
Refurbishment Update 
More than 50 residents replied to the     
village consultation in support of taking     
action to improve the village pond.  This is 
a great response—thank you.  The         
proposals include replacing the willows 
with more pond friendly trees and          
desilting the pond.    Any works will far    
exceed the Parish Council budget and    
require Heritage Lottery funding.  We 
need to be able to demonstrate              
community support to have any chance 
with the application.  We are developing 
some more detailed proposals and will be 
asking for your views again—keep an eye 
out for  further consultation and let us 
know what you think!!   

C o m m u n i t y           
Emergency Plan  
 

In the last edition we said we were      
updating our Community Emergency 
Plan and asked people to get in touch if 
they were willing to help their friends 
and neighbours in an emergency—for 
example door knocking, making tea at 
the Village Hall, etc.  Thanks for the    
offers of support received so far - if any-
one else wants to help please do get in 
touch.   

Report Incidents on  
B1248 
 

The Parish Council have repeatedly 
raised concerns with East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council about unsafe       
overtaking on the B1248.  We would 
like to ask all residents to report any 
near misses or collisions so we can 
keep a log of evidence to help build our 
case.  You can report near misses using 
a  f o r m  o n  o u r  w e b s i t e 
www.ettonpc.org.uk.   

What’s on at  the Village 
Hall 
Visit www.kalpa.org.uk/ettonvillagehall/ 

for more  information. 
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November and December 2019 

Schedule of Accounts for Payment 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Item Description  Total (£) 
 

VAT (£) 

1) Alan Bravey 
 

Salary November  
 
 

53.96 
 

2) Alan Bravey Reimbursement of 
Defibrillator pads 74.28 12.38 

3) HMRC  PAYE November 35.60  
4) HMRC PAYE December  35.60  
5) Alan Bravey Salary December 53.96  
6) Etton Village 

Hall 
Room Hire 
2019/20 99  

7) Cartridge Save 
8)  Printer Ink 125.18 20.86 
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